
 

       January 4, 2018 

Dear Parents, 

 Happy New Year to all! I hope you had a wonderful and blessed Christmas.  I would like 

to start with a personal thank you.  Many of you know that I was not here the week before 

Christmas.  My son-in-law had a major medical crisis that required me to travel to VA to help 

my daughter and granddaughters.  I would like to thank all of you for your prayers and 

thoughts.  He is doing remarkably well and will be returning to work soon. God is Good! All the 

Time! 

 As we continue to freeze in Baltimore, remember that our weather policy may be found 

on page 10 of the Handbook. The best way to find out information is to listen to WBAL radio or 

television.  We will try to post on the Facebook page and on the website and when the Alert 

Systems is active, we will attempt to use that medium too.  However the fastest way to obtain 

information is through WBAL.  Remember we follow BCPS policy.   

 It has been brought to the school’s attention that drivers coming south in the left hand 

lane on Harford Road in the morning are again attempting to cut off cars waiting patiently in 

the right lane in order to turn into Neifeld Ave.   Please be courteous and safe.  Children are in 

these cars!  Also NEVER allow a child to exit the car on Harford Road.  If someone else drops 

your child off in the morning who might not be reading the newsletter, please relay this 

message to them.   

 We will begin re-registration for the 2018-2019 school year within the next two weeks.  

A special email will be sent out with the re-registration information and link.  If you have a 

sibling entering school for the first time you must complete an application.  This information is 

found on our school website under the Admissions tab.  

 Catholic Schools Week begins Sunday, January 28th with our Open House from 1 to 3.  

Remember to share the good news about St. Ursula School to anyone you may meet who may  

  



be looking for a Catholic based education for their child.  The visitation schedule for the week is 

below: 

  Monday, January 29  8:30-10:35 periods 2-9 

  Tuesday, January 30  8:30-10:35 periods 2-9 

  Wednesday, January 31 8:30-10:35 periods 15-20. 

 

 During the month of December two mothers of our staff went to the Lord.  Our 

thoughts and prayers are extended to Mrs. Theresa Fifer (former kindergarten teacher) and 

Mrs. Kim Altenburger (PE teacher).  Please continue to keep their families in your prayers.   

 Remember school is closed the following dates: 

  Monday, January 15  Martin Luther King Day 

  Friday, February 2  12:10 Dismissal 

  Monday, February 5  Closed all day 

  Monday, February 19  Presidents’ Day 

 

       God bless, 

       Debbie Glinowiecki 

       Principal 

 


